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I worked at this a while, and learned a lot about myself. Then the experience
began to grow thin; I was running out of energy and beginning to feel empty. It
came to me that you cannot do this alone. My feeling at the moment was that I had
deserted Peggy to become wrapped up in myself, and if felt better to get back in
harmony; the next day in musing over it another interpretation occurred to me, that
I had gotten out of touch with the Central Source by trying so hard to get the
result. While this is going on, Peggy is also having a very great experience. We
see an eagle fly before the sun, and this brings her a great feeling of the 
Presence, the first she ever felt. After a while she feels this Presence in
everything around her. I am very happy for her, but am strangely blocked from her
at a deep level. She reads Gibran, and is very deeply moved. I find it very 
beautiful, but it doesn't strike me as deeply as it does her. I am concerned by my 
inability to feel with her.
5:00. I walk outside for a while alone. It is growing dark, and the storm is still
dramatic. I enjoy the outdoors very much, and enjoy the different feeling I feel.
I get a deep sense of loneliness, but it passes. Also powerful anger occurs again,
and I wonder why this keeps returning. I wonder if it is because something has
happened to me in in the past. I decide to go in and look to see. I lie down beside 
Peggy, and we listen to music. It feels very good to be beside her. What I feel 
from the past is my enormous sensitivity to rejection, and how painful it is. At 
the same time, I see how many little things that Peggy does causes me to feel 
rejected. At the same time, I can see that I am doing many little things that cause 
her to  feel rejected. The withdrawal is most peaceful and enjoyable. We finally 
end it to get something to eat. By this time we are feeling enormous euphoria and 
well-being, which continues to grow through the evening. The aftermath is simply 
superb, better than any experience I can remember. I feel marvelous, light and full 
of energy, and wonderfully on top of things. We enjoy a very delicious meal, with
marvelous enhancement of taste. For the next few hours I have to complete a number
of chores getting ready to go back to L.A, the next morning, like packing, shining 
shoes, ect. A little tension grew because of the demand of my attention to these 
chores instead of freely experiencing, as I would have preferred. But going to bed 
was marvelous. 
The drive to Los Angeles the next day was absolutely superb. We are still very much 
in the experience, and in some ways I reach greater heights than the day before. 
The scenery is beautiful, and I can let go completely to the flow of the car. I get 
a number of tremendous realizations, centered in the marvelous things that happen 
with true commitment to the Central "Source". I feel the impact of the high point 
of the previous day's experience of standing in the light. But the amazing thing is 
how absolutely wonderful I feel, both psychically and physically. It is just 
absolutely great. This enormous well-being was toned down the next few days as we 
inter-acted with others, but the drive back to Lone Pine, 4 days later, restored a 
lot of it.


